Socio-Legal Studies Association (SLSA)

Minutes of Meeting held on

26th September 2002

1.  Attendance

Present:
Anne Barlow

Apologies:
John Flood

Lois Bibbings 



Lisa Glennon 

Andrew Boon



Hazel Genn




Tony Bradney



Trevor Buck



Helen Carr



Paddy Hilliyard



Richard Collier



Dave Cowan





Brian Dempsey

Peter Fitzpatrick



Anne Griffiths


Mike Meehan

Marie Selwood

Mary Seneviratne


Lisa Webley


Sally Wheeler (Chair)



Stephen Whittle

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

Approved

3. Matters Arising

It was noted that Sally Sheldon had resigned from the executive committee.

4.  Chair’s Report

It was agreed that Social & Legal Studies should be allowed to put a contents page on the back page of the SLSA newsletter.

No report had been received by the SLSA regarding the £1000 donated for a conference for the Keele Conference.  There was a discussion of the terms of this award. The Chair would check the offer and contact them.  

Action:  Chair

5. Vice Chair’s Report

The Vice Chair would seek to persuade institutions to respond to a mailshot regarding the research he was doing for the association into research training and capacity.

Action: Vice Chair

6. Treasurer’s Report

Income 

Mary Seneviratne, Treasurer, presented a balance sheet.  

In relation to increased subscription rates, many standing orders are still at the old rate.  Many people are paying old rates. Further it had been noted that many members were paying the postgraduate rate when they have finished their higher degree and have jobs.  It was estimated that the association is losing approximately £600 per annum.  A general reminder would be useful.  Where underpayment is spotted, members should be contacted about this direct by the membership secretary.  

Annual conference is setting benchmark of £14000 profit and one day conferences £500.

Expenditure
Newsletter - £9k plus has gone into paying off Cardiff.  Included is a one-off payment to Andy Darke for copyright of layout.  UKCLE item is research project funding – our accounts are being used as post box.  Should be cleared by Xmas.  £12k in savings account in addition to £35+k shown on balance sheet.  It is important that the Committee discuss the website and that Nick Jackson be present for this.  Chair to follow up.  Proposed and accepted to transfer £8k into savings.  This would bring the balance of savings up to £20k.

Action:  Treasurer

Chair

7. Membership Secretary’s Report

Committee members were asked to check the list of those with free membership with a view to reducing same.  100 people have paid subscriptions by cheque.  There is 217 people who have not paid.  Proposed to write to these with a SAE.  

Proposed to split job of Membership Secretary into 3.  The first job is Membership Secretary involving managing membership list, sending e-mail shots.  The second post is recruitment officer, which includes publicity. The third is forwarding e-mails/postings.  It was agreed that in the future these three jobs would be distributed as follows:

Membership Secretary – Stephen Whittle                            

Recruitment Officer – Lois Bibbing

Forwarding e-mails/postings – Lisa Webley

The Recruitment Officer would organise a mail out including a new poster.  Budget to be confirmed by the Treasurer (250 on mail list)

Institutional rate – it was decided that the Association would maintain its policy that no institutional rate will be offered to academic institutions.

NGO organisations membership – most are on free list.  There is a problem of consistency regarding the policy in respect of academic institution if we allow an institutional rate for NGOs.  Decided would maintain policy of personal membership only.

Publicity – There may be broadsheet interest in the student product from the £1000 grants.  This should be pursued by the Recruitment Officer.

Action: Treasurer

Recruitment Officer

8. Newsletter Editor’s Report

Marie Selwood presented a report.

It was thought that there would not be any ongoing research to report in the newsletter.  There were three possibilities mentioned:

An offer from Robert Dingwall regarding ESRC report should be pursued.

Tracy Varnava of UKCLE is writing something about developing research clusters.  The Chair would review this material.  

Agreed to ask Paul Rouse at ESRC whether anything for newsletter – Chair to ask him.

Law Society & Bar Consultation could be perceived to be pressure to return to black-letter law.  Proposal for co-ordinated response.  Lois Bibbing volunteered to draft article on response to consultation.  It was noted that Law School responses should be sent through CHULS or notified to CHULS.

Michael Sayers, Secretary to the Law Commission, could be invited to write something about the value of Socio-legal Studies for the newsletter.

Ideas for articles/contributions can be e-mailed to Marie.

Directory deadlines were noted.  Westminster will bear the cost of mailing out the directories.

Action: Chair &

Recruitment Officer

9. Conference 2002 Report

Accounts were presented and it was noted that there was no bad debtors.  Accounts accepted, with thanks to Aberystwyth.

10. Conference 2003 Report

Details of how to book are on the website and should be sent for distribution on        e-mail list.  The event was trailed in the Summer newsletter and will be in the next one.  Most streams have organisers and abstracts are up.

Publishers have been slow to respond.  It was recommended that as soon as there is a telephone commitment from publishers it should be confirmed by fax.

Plenary – Phil Thomas has organised a speaker.  He would be asked to forward Marie a profile of the speaker.

Ideas for Discussion

Funders Session?  Proposed to include in postgraduate stream or to have a stall rather than to have a session, which tended to be poorly attended.  An alternative would be to invite them to attend and ask what they would like by way of platform.  Proposal for session on how to get small funding.  Mary will think further about this and possibly involve Robert Dingwall in discussion regarding best use of funders’ sponsorship.

Reception 1st Evening – Dinner on Tuesday, all inserts, publishers or courses are charged but courses are charged at 2/3 of rate.  Solicitors firms should be allowed to sponsor but not other non-legal commercial ventures.

Last year four people had conference grants (pg bursaries) and did not attend.  The pg fee charged does not cover costs.  It was agreed that by offering these bursaries the association is relieving departments of obligation to support PhD students.  Agreed would continue to support bursaries.  Last year agreed £1500 for p.g bursaries.  Agreed would go to £2000 for this year and then see how many apply.

Dinner has been costed and will be part of conference.  There will also be a postgraduate event which Lisa will liase with Mary over.  Cavendish may sponsor after dinner entertainment.  Accommodation will be city centre hotels, standard and superior quality.

Action: Phil Thomas

Lisa Webley

Treasurer

11. Conference Venue 2004

One expression of interest is Glasgow.  Manchester would like to be considered in 2005 if new building in City Centre is completed.

12.  Legal Education Research Project

Arose through informal approach to Helen Carr at UCKLE.  SLSA has formal process for requesting support of this kind and this should be submitted through it.  £5-10k is more than the Association will consider and applicants should be advised that they can apply for £1000 through small grants scheme.

13.  Book & Article Prize Regulations

Richard Collier reported an increase in nominations.  Last year 7 articles and 5 book prizes.  Criteria seen to be working well.  Publicity was discussed.  Box ad.  THES = £50  Website, e-mail list and newsletter.  Judges should be nominated by Executive Committee and an honorarium offered.  

Nominees:

Linda Mulcahy, Zen Bakowski

Reserves:

John Bell, Ann Bottomley

Deadline is Friday before Xmas.  Richard will discuss with Richard Hart what the value of the book prize is this year.  Article prize should be increased to £150.

Action: Richard Collier

14. One Day Conferences

Success of the one day conferences on Landlord & Tenant was noted – it made £1500 from 35 attendees.  Importance of these conferences noted.  Plans should be produced for January Executive Committee Meeting.

15. Research Grants

a) Despite the fact that e-mails were sent, the small grant fund was not distributed.  The Executive Committee was asked to encourage applications.  Add details to conference pack.

b) ALCISS (Academies of Learning Societies in Social Sciences) Do we want to respond to requests for nominations to their committees?  Agreed Tony Bradney will email executive committee for volunteers.  As regards request for endorsement, our policy is that we do not endorse.

c) SPA (Social Policy Association) were helpful in advertising Aberystwyth Conference.  They have suggested a formal link.  They have a similar arrangement with BSA whereby they attend conferences at discounted members rate – possibly joint events at conferences.  Agreed this wshould be pursued.  Anne Barlow to contact Critical Social Policy as well to see if they are interested in participating in such an arrangement.

Action: Anne Barlow

Tony Bradney

16. Any Other Business

There was no other business.

17. Next Meeting

16th January 2003

